
The Margaretta Township Trustees met in regular session on August 21, 2014 at 7 p.m.                                    

Present were Mr. Bias and Mr. Riesterer.                                                                                                                                 

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to approve the minutes from the August 7, 2014 meeting, as 

presented by Fiscal Officer Mary Ann Lindsley.  Vote:  all ayes.                                                                                       

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to approve and sign direct deposits and warrants # 13588-

13613, that were presented by the Fiscal Officer for payment.  Vote: all ayes.                                                                                                    

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to accept the financial reports that were submitted by the 

Fiscal Officer.  Vote:  all ayes. 

Mr. Jim Johnson gave a storm water update.  He has posted posters about drug take backs and clean 

water.  Mr. Johnson said that on September 9, 2014 at 1:30 p.m. they are having a meeting to talk about 

possibly have a storm water utility.  They would like elected official to attend this meeting if possible. 

Chief Mohr gave his Fire Department report.                                                                                                                      

Chief mentioned that he was appointing Pastor Michael Sollars to be our voluntary chaplain for the Fire 

Department.                                                                                                                                                                               

Chief also had vacation and training requests to submit.  Chief Mohr mentioned that ODOT was checking 

into using a room for the inspector on the road project on SR 6.                                                                                    

Chief thought that the room out back could be used. 

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to grant the vacation request of Dean Gasser for August 22, 

2014.  Vote:  all ayes. 

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to grant the training request for Meredith Wolff for 

September 20 & 21, 2014.  Cost of the two day pump operations training is $100 and we will also pay 

mileage to the training in Wayne County.  Vote:  all ayes. 

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to allow the Fire Department to purchase a new recliner for 

upstairs.  Vote:  all ayes. 

Mr. Jim Neill gave his Road/Cemetery report.                                                                                                                              

The seal coat program has begun.                                                                                                                                           

Jim mentioned the salt bids.  Salt is increasing in cost from $23.68/ton last year to around $58/ton this 

year.  We will still have to purchase at least 90% of next year’s contract which would be 225ton.                                                     

We received a maintenance agreement with ODOT to cover the use of our roads during the road project 

on US RT 6 between Wahl Road and SR 269.  The detour will be Rt 269 to Heywood Rd to Northwest Rd. 

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to enter into a local maintenance agreement with ODOT for 

the 30 day period that US Route 6 will be closed to through traffic.  Vote: all ayes. 

Mr. Keith Krieger was at the meeting to check on any Rural Water or Crystal Rock issues. 

Margaretta Township will be hosting the ECTA fall meeting on Sept 11, 2014 here. 



Fiscal Officer, Mary Ann mentioned that we still have not received the money for the park’s concession 

contract.  She left a message, but has not heard back. 

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to adjourn.  Vote: all ayes. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m. 

 

 

        


